ROBERT K. CHILDS, M.D.

DIPLOMATE AMERICAN BOARD OF ANESTHESIOLOGY
PO BOX 240340 • HONOLULU, HAWAII 96824-0340
Telephone: (808) 224-4850 • Email: robertkchilds@hawaii.rr.com • Fax (808) 356-1703

October 4, 2015

Law Offices of Judy Burger 2377 Gold Meadow Way Suite 100 Gold River, CA 95670

Dear Judy,

My deepest gratitude for your successfully navigating a seemingly impossible job of untangling the mess that has been stewing for so many years. I am now a "believer". You are certainly among maybe just a few that really understand the needs of young children that are truly captives of a court system that has not represented their best interests, and can actually do something about it.

All of my family and friends and coworkers literally rejoiced at the news and the prospect of our family now having the opportunity to come back together.

Do not underestimate the impact you have had, and will have in the future with other children and families who have been thwarted from responsible legal process.

I know that having Jay available made a large difference in my communications and organization, and keeping me emotionally centered, if that is even possible. Together you are a super team.

After the Hearing, seeing the two of you "riding off into the sunset" (with your brief cases) was like a Lone Ranger "High Ho Silver" moment for me, The "towns people" so to speak, were saved.

Please let me know if you will be passing through Honolulu. My comfortable modern apartment on East Oahu looks out over the ocean from high up in Niu Valley and is available exclusively for your use at any time. My surfboards, paddleboards, and sailboat are sitting in a rack at Suzy's beach house three minutes down the valley, and your SCUBA dive master will pick you up as soon as he gets the nod.

I just can't thank you enough.

Sincerely and Mahalo Nui

Robert K. Childs, M.D.